CAP Reform
In many respects the original aims of the CAP remain valid.  However the CAP has not increased farming efficiency, nor was it designed to.  Rather it has preserved a farm structure which has fulfilled social objectives.  It has resulted in less volatility and consequently greater stability of income, arguably has helped EU farmers to have a greater degree of resilience and has given some public good “wins”.
Policy emphasis should now also be put on helping EU farmers to become more efficient and competitive. If the level of income support is to be reduced this will be crucial.  There should be a level of Single Farm Payment (SFP) below which units are not eligible for support to make the SFP system simpler to administer.
Food Security, Climate Change mitigation and Environmental Sustainability will be important elements of the reformed CAP but there should be a reduction in spend on the Environment and money saved should be spent on Climate Change mitigation and commercial efficiency.

Any reform should be carried out in the light of between 50% and 80% of UK net farm income arising from the Single Farm Payment.  Time to adjust to any changes to the level of SFP will be important.
Commonality between member states is crucial; equally policy must take into account different national cost bases and allow these to adjust.

Simplicity of process is an important goal. Administration costs need to be kept low, particularly in England.

All Modulation should be removed. If that is not feasible voluntary Modulation must stop.
Transparency in relation to the different elements of funding is important such that taxpayers understand what is being paid and why.

Basing the Single Farm Payment on an historical basis is poor policy.

In principle the income support element of Pillar 1 should be retained. Administration systems across the EU should be unified as long as that leads to cost savings and a common approach.

Intervention is a better way to encourage market stability than complex insurance schemes.
Policy elements of Pillar 2 that encourage distortion between member states should be removed. Social policies should not be funded by the CAP.
Environmental funding should be reduced. As much as or more can be achieved in the UK if complexity is reduced and farmers are empowered more.

We need a change in the way R and D is funded through the Framework Programme to remove distortion between states.

Crucially we need to use Pillar 2 to fund R and D for Applied Research and the demonstration of innovative ideas. This should be targeted at Commercial Efficiency, Climate Change Mitigation and better use of land taken out for biodiversity.

